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26/10/18 
Assembly 
HB11 & 12 

 

29/10/18 
Governing Council Meeting 

7pm 
 

31/10/18 
2019 Reception Information 

Session 9:15am 
 

01/11/18 
Music Count Us In 

 

02/11/18 
Twilight Fair 5 - 8pm 

 
 
 
 

Principal  

Wendy Moore  
 
 

OPENING DOORS TO UNLIMITED POSSIBILITIES 
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Term 4 Week 2, 25th October 2018 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

It is an absolute pleasure to return to GGPS following my Work 

Shadow experience in Christchurch. The opportunity to learn and 

reflect alongside another Principal and within a different 

schooling organisation was invaluable but it is always good to 

return ôhomeõ!   

This term is already flying by as we prepare for the Twilight Fair, 

Reception transition visits, Music performances, End of year 

excursions, Graduation and so on. We look forward to sharing 

these events with families and concluding the 2018 year on a 

very positive note.  

All key dates for the term were included in the newsletter last 

term. If you have misplaced your term planner, feel free to 

request another copy at the office or look for the planner on our 

school website.  

 

Staffing News  

Following the recent round of permanent teacher 

advertisements, we are pleased to announce that Miro Davis has 

been appointed to a permanent position at our school from 

2019. Miro is an experienced teacher who is currently teaching at 

East Para Primary. He will bring a highly valuable skill set to GGPS.  

We are also pleased to inform you that Miss Mel (Pietrobon) has 

won teacher permanency at Magill Primary School. While we will 

be sorry to say farewell to Mel at the end of this year, she 

certainly deserves permanency and will be a great asset to 

Magill Primary.  

And finally, I would like to congratulate five of our School Services 

Officers (SSOs) who have had their long term contract positions 

converted to permanency. We have an amazing team of SSOs 

at our school; we are thrilled to know that Mel Lubcke, Di Rose, 

Lynn Lamb, Tanya Campbell and Lindy Speck will be with us long -

term.  

Music: Count Us In  

Our students will participate in the  

2018 Music: Count Us In celebration 

on Thursday November 1 st at noon. 

On this day more than half a million 

students across Australia will sing the 

same song, at the same time. If you 

would like to listen to our students 

sing this yearõs song òOne Songó, 

you are most welcome to join us.  

 

Kind regards, Wendy  



       
 
 
 
 

 

Anastasia N (HB23) and Domenic F (HB21) both represented South Australia in the 2018 School 

Sport Australia, 12 years and under, Interstate Soccer Championships.    

These championships were held in Sydney last week at Valentine Sports Park. They both 

played 7 games throughout the week. The girls placed 7th with Queensland in 1st place. The 

boys equal second with NSW in 1st place.  

Both Domenic and Anastasia trained hard to earn their spot on the team and thoroughly 

loved the experience.  

Congratulations on representing the State and Golden Grove Primary School with such pride 

and respect while you were away.  

 

Bruce Pearce and Michelle Wright  

Last week in Sydney we participated in 

State Soccer for SA. It was an exciting and 

enjoyable week. Not only did we make new 

friends and play soccer but on the 

Wednesday, we had an excursion day. All 

of the teams from every state went. Each 

state had one team and New South Wales 

had two. We went to Darling Harbour and 

visited the Wildlife Park, Sea Life and 

Madame Tussauds. It was a great 

experience and we would love to do it 

again.  

Domenic F and Anastasia N  
 
 

Come ônõ Try Carnival for Year 4s and 5s 

 

Overcast weather and a few drops of rain did not cloud the annual ôCome ônõ Tryõ Carnival 

from being a big success! Our Year 4 and 5 students had opportunities to participate in a 

range of different sports including touch football, AFL footy, cricket, tennis, golf, lacrosse, 

hockey and badminton. Classes rotated through these sports, with skills based activities and 

were coached by personnel from local sporting clubs.  

The day was fun, exciting and tiring! Congratulations to all students for exceptional behaviour 

over the 2 days. Thank you to the parent volunteers who walked with the students to and from 

Tilley Reserve.  

Michelle Wright  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Premierõs Reading Challenge                                                  

It has been another busy year in the library with over 92% of student completing the 

Premierõs Reading Challenge.  

 

In mid to late November certificates and medals will be 

presented to students Reception to Year 6 in the library.  

Year 7õs will have a presentation in the classroom by 

one of the leadership team.  

Lorna Crisanti  

 

 

 

Christmas Closure  

We will be closed from Monday 24th December until Friday 4th January 2019.  We will re -open 

on Monday 7th January 2019.  

 
Kindy Children  

We will be accepting kindy children in 2019 for before and after school care.  There will be a 

maximum of 10 kindy children bookings available per day.  
 

2019 Booking Forms  

Forms will be available to families from Monday 12th November, week 5, term 4.  All forms can 

be found on our website:  www.cobblercreekoshc.com  

 

Please note:  we request families only book for the days you need care.  We are currently at 

full capacity but often have regular cancellations which could free up limited spaces.  

 

Pedare students will no longer be using our care from 29th January 2019 which will also create 

more spaces for GGPS families.  

 
New Policy  

As required previously, after school cancellations must be received by 9am on the day to 

avoid a fee.  

 

Before school cancellations MUST NOW be received by 5pm the day before to avoid a fee.   

 

Bookings for morning care are now required to be made prior to the morning session to ensure 

adequate staff ratios can be accommodated.  

 

Cancellations are preferred via text message, phone or the communication book which can 

be found at the sign in area.  

 

Kind regards,  

The OSHC Team 




